
Meeting 2010 March 15

 

COUNCIL REPORT
 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 
 
 
HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR 
AND COUNCILLORS 
 
 
SUBJECT: GRANT APPLICATIONS 
 
The Executive Committee of Council submits the following recommendations for Council’s 
approval: 
 
#10/12 Edmonds Business & Community Association   
Spirit of Edmonds Car Show and Street Festival   
  
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1.  THAT an in-kind grant in the amount of $2,000 and a cash grant in the amount of $3,000 

be awarded to the Edmonds Business and Community Association ‘Spirit of Edmonds 
Car Show and Street Festival’ for 2010. 

 
REPORT 

  
An application was received requesting a grant consisting of both in kind and financial assistance 
for the Spirit of Edmonds community event to be held Sunday, 2010 July 25, from 8:00 a.m. to 
5:00 p.m.  The in-kind support is similar to what was provided in 2009. 

 
  Request: $5,000  CPA: 2009 -   $2,500  In Kind    
   + In Kind  2008 -  $2,975  In Kind    
  2007 -  $6,000 In Kind   
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in-kind grant in the amount of $2,000  
to assist with the cost of printing banners, posters and promotional materials and a cash grant in 
the amount of $3,000 be awarded to the Edmonds Business and Community Association ‘Spirit 
of Edmonds Car Show and Street Festival’ for 2010.  Services and support for the event will be 
provided by Engineering, and the RCMP. 
 
 

cc: City Manager 
 Director Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services 
 Director Finance    
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#10/13 Michael J. Fox Golf Theatre 
2010 Michael J. Fox Annual Golf Tournament   
  
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1.  THAT an in-kind grant of a green fee waiver be awarded to the Michael J. Fox Golf 

Tournament in support of the Michael J. Fox Theatre to be held 2010 June 04 at the 
Riverway Golf Course. 

 
REPORT 

  
An application was received requesting a grant of a green fee waiver in support of the Michael J. 
Fox Theatre’s Annual Golf Tournament to be held at Riverway Golf Course 2010 June 04. 
 
  Request: Unspecified CPA: 2009 -   $7,253 – In Kind 
     2008 -  $8,056 – In Kind 
  2007 -  In Kind 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in-kind grant of a green fee waiver be 
awarded to the Michael J. Fox Theatre for 2010. 

 
#10/14 Richard Major Art Group   
  
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1.  THAT a grant in the amount of $300 be awarded to the Richard Major Art Group for 

2010. 
REPORT 

  
An application was received requesting a grant to assist with the cost of funding an art program 
providing members with an opportunity to demonstrate their artistic skills by participating at 
various events including the Rhododendron Festival and Discovery Days.  
 
  Request: $300 CPA: 2009 -  $300 
     2008 - $300 
  2007 - $300 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $300 be 
awarded to the Richard Major Art Group for 2010. 
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#10/15 Burnaby Community Connections   
Core Programs and Publications 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1.  THAT a grant in the amount of $9,000 be awarded to Burnaby Community Connections 

– Core Programs and Publications for 2010. 
  

REPORT 
 
An application was received requesting a grant to assist with the cost of services and programs 
provided by the Society for 2010.  These programs include: Burnaby Christmas Bureau, Burnaby 
Camping Bureau, Information and Referral, Directory of Services, Community Resources Guild 
and Ready, Set, Learn. 
 
  Request: $10,000 CPA: 2009 - $9,000 
     2008 - $9,000 
  2007 - $9,000 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $9,000 be 
awarded to Burnaby Community Connections – Core Programs and Publications for 2010. 

  
#10/16 Meals on Wheels   
  
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1.  THAT a grant in the amount of $9,000 be awarded to Meals on Wheels for 2010. 
 

REPORT 
  
An application was received from Burnaby Meals on Wheels requesting a grant to assist with the 
cost of providing home delivery service of nutritious hot and/or frozen meals to Burnaby 
residents who cannot prepare meals for themselves.  

 
  Request: $9,000 CPA: 2009 - $9,000 
     2008 - $9,000 
  2007 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $9,000 be 
awarded to Meals on Wheels for 2010. 
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#10/17 Maple Leaf Singers   
Annual Anniversary Show  
  
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1.  THAT a grant in the amount of $200 be awarded to Maple Leaf Singers for 2010. 
 

REPORT 
   
An application was received requesting a grant to assist with the cost of funding the MLS 42nd 
Anniversary Show to be held at the Massey Theatre, New Westminster, 2010 May. 
 
  Request: $200 CPA: 2009 - $200 
     2008 - $200 
  2007 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $200 be 
awarded to Maple Leaf Singers for 2010. 

 
#10/18 Big Sisters of BC Lower Mainland   
  
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1.  THAT a grant in the amount of $3,000 be awarded to Big Sisters of BC Lower Mainland 

for 2010. 
 

REPORT 
   
An application was received requesting a grant to support the services provided by the 
organization to children and families in Burnaby. 

 
Request: $4,000 CPA: 2009 - $3,000  
    2008 - $3,000 
    2007 - $3,000 

 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $3,000 be 
awarded to Big Sisters of BC Lower Mainland for 2010. 
 
#10/19 Mainstream Association for Proactive Community Living (MAPCL)   
Can you dig it! 
  
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1.  THAT a grant in the amount of $800 be awarded to Mainstream Association for 

Proactive Community Living in support of their ‘Can you dig it’ initiative for 2010. 
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REPORT 
   
An application was received requesting a grant in support of creating two community inclusive 
gardens at Burke/Inman and Clare/Hastings. The Can You Dig It initiative has empowered 
persons with developmental disabilities to facilitate social inclusion and create meaningful and 
self-sustaining networks within the community. 

 
Request: Unspecified CPA: 2009 - No Application  
    2008 - No Application 
    2007 - No Application 

 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $800 be 
awarded to Mainstream Association for Proactive Community Living in support of their ‘Can 
you dig it’ initiative for 2010. 

   
#10/20 Rotary Club of Burnaby Metrotown   
2010 Wine, Food and Music Festival  
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1.  THAT an in kind grant up to a value of $2,000 consisting of printing services be awarded 

to the Rotary Club of Burnaby Metrotown in support of the 2010 Wine, Food and Music 
Festival. 

 
REPORT 

    
An application was received requesting a grant in support of the Rotary Club of Burnaby 
Metrotown for the 2010 Wine, Food and Music Festival scheduled to take place at Metropolis at 
Metrotown on Saturday, 2010 June 12.  Proceeds raised support South Burnaby Neighbourhood 
House and the Down’s Syndrome Research Foundation as well as a number of local Burnaby 
charities. 
 
  Request: Unspecified CPA: 2009 - $2,000 In kind printing 
     2008 - $2,000 In kind printing 
  2007 - $2,000 In kind printing 
  
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in kind grant up to a value $2,000 
consisting of printing services be awarded to the Rotary Club of Burnaby Metrotown in support 
of the 2010 Wine, Food and Music Festival. 
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#10/21 Community Centred College for the Retired   
   
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1.  THAT a grant in the amount of $2,500 be awarded to the Community Centred College 

for the Retired for 2010. 
REPORT 

  
An application was received requesting a grant to assist with the cost of courses and programs 
provided by the Community Centred College for the Retired. 
 
  Request: Unspecified CPA: 2009 -  $2,500 
  2008 -  $2,500 
  2007 - $2,000 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $2,500 be 
awarded to the Community Centred College for the Retired for 2010. 
 
#10/22 Burnaby Community Connections   
Seniors Transportation 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1.  THAT a grant in the amount $13,000 be awarded to Burnaby Community Connections – 

Seniors Transportation for 2010. 
 

REPORT 
 
An application was received requesting a grant to assist with the cost of providing a 
transportation program to support seniors being driven to and from medical appointments. 
 
 Request: $13,000 CPA: 2009  - $13,000 
  2008 -  $13,000   
  2007 - $13,000 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $13,000 be 
awarded to Burnaby Community Connections – Seniors Transportation for 2010. 
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#10/23 Scouts Canada   

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1.  THAT a grant in the amount of $5,000 be awarded to Scouts Canada for 2010. 
 

REPORT 
 

An application was received requesting a grant to support scouting programs for Beavers, Cubs, 
Scouts, Venturers and Rovers. 
 
 Request: $6,000 CPA: 2009 -  $4,500 
  2008 -  $4,500    
  2007 - $4,500 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $5,000 be 
awarded to Scouts Canada for 2010. 

   
#10/24 Burnaby Chito-Ryu Karate Club   

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1.  THAT a grant in the amount of $800 be awarded to Burnaby Chito-Ryu Karate Club to 

assist with travel expenses for four (4) Burnaby residents to compete at the Soke Cup 
World Championships to be held in Kumamoto, Japan, 2010 August 7 – 8. 

 
REPORT 

 
An application was received requesting a grant to assist with travel expenses for Gurinderpal 
Johal, Ruzbeh Baharan, Nevena Rebic and Harpreet Sidhu, four (4) Burnaby residents to 
compete at the Soke Cup World Championship to be held in Kumamoto, Japan 2010 August 7-8.  
Berths were earned at the 2010 Provincial Championships. 
 
 Request: $800 (4 x $200) CPA: 2009 -  No Application 
  2008 -  No Application    
  2007 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $800 be 
awarded to Burnaby Chito-Ryu Karate Club to assist with travel expenses for four (4) Burnaby 
residents to compete at the Soke Cup World Championships to be held in Kumamoto, Japan, 
2010 August 7 – 8. 
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#10/25 Burnaby Civic Employees’ Union Local 23 CUPE   
CUPE 23 Burnaby Open Golf Tournament 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1.  THAT a grant in the amount of $1,000 be awarded to the CUPE23 Burnaby Open Golf 

Tournament for 2010. 
 

REPORT 
 

An application was received requesting a grant to assist with the cost of hosting the annual 
CUPE 23 Burnaby Open Golf Tournament to be held at Burnaby Mountain Golf Course, 
Saturday, 2010 June 05.  Funds raised will help local Burnaby charities such as Kids Sports and 
Burnaby School Lunch Programs. 
 
 Request: $1,000 CPA: 2009 -  No Application 
  2008 -  Denied   
  2007 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $1,000 be 
awarded to the CUPE 23 Burnaby Open Golf Tournament for 2010. 
   

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Councillor N. Volkow 
Chair 

 
 

Councillor P. Calendino 
Vice Chair 

 
 

Councillor P. McDonell 
Member 


